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Christmas Into The New Year

Looking Back at 2024! 
Memorable Mentions. 
January - Third Grade Bibles
Feburary - Ash Wednesday 
March - Easter Sunday & Egg Hunt
April - Youth Babysitter Fundraiser
May - Welcomed Pastor Joy 
June - Vacation Bible School 
July - ELCA National Youth Gathering
August - Blessing of The Pets 
September - Rally Sunday
October - Trunk or Treat 
November - Youth Lock In 
December - Welcoming our New Hires 

Season's Greetings, Church Family and Friends!

What a wonderful, busy month it has been! 
This December, we came together as a church
family to provide baby items for the food shelf
and to sponsor families through our Christmas
Tree Initiative. Your generosity and compassion
are truly inspiring.

Our Christmas Pageant was a beautiful highlight
of the season, and I want to thank all who
participated in making it such a success. With
multiple performances, we shared laughter, song,
joy, and the spirit of community—moments that
will stay in our hearts for years to come.

Speaking of community, thank you for joining us
for caroling at NRC! It was a joy to watch our
youth hand out the cards they crafted with love
for the residents and to hear the beautiful voices
singing together. Afterward, we enjoyed
fellowship and hot cocoa, making it a truly
heartwarming event.

A special thank you to all who baked for our
Christmas Cookie Youth Baking Event! Your
contributions helped raise funds for the
Christiania-sponsored Youth Mission Trips, the
ELCA Gathering, Camp Onomia, ski trips, retreats,
and many more youth programs. Whether you
baked, spread the word, or purchased cookies,
your support means the world to our youth!

The Most Wonderful Time of the Year

We also want to extend our heartfelt thanks to the
many musically gifted individuals who made "The
Fourth Sunday of Advent: Christmas Through
Music" such a memorable experience. It was a true
blessing to hear the Nitty Gritty Church Band, the
Adult Bell Choir, the Chancel Choir, Chorister Choir,
and the Youth Bell Choir come together in song and
celebration of the season.

We hope you were able to join us for one or more
of our special holiday services this year, including
our Advent services, The Longest Night Worship,
Christmas Eve, and Christmas Day services. Each
service was a chance to come together in reflection,
hope, and joy.

As we reflect on this past year, we’ve highlighted
some of our honorable moments from each month.
We invite you to join us in looking back on your own
faith journey in 2024. As we enter the new year,
may we all pray on the faith goals we wish to
pursue and the paths we hope to walk in 2025.

BY ALYSSA DALE



Hello!

I’m Alyssa Dale, the new Communication Manager at CLC. 
I started at the beginning of December and have been excited to dive into this role. If I had the chance to
meet you during worship, hello again! If we haven’t met yet, I look forward to doing so soon!

I graduated from Concordia St. Paul with a B.A. in Communication Studies, followed by a year in AmeriCorps,
with a background in marketing and administration.

I live in the area with my wonderful husband, Dillon, our spirited daughter, Jacelyn, and our lovable and
mischievous, four-year-old dog, Jax. Jax is a Chihuahua-Pug mix who keeps us laughing with her funny antics.
Dillon is a dedicated realtor, and I help him with the communications side of his business, which keeps me
busy in addition to my role here at CLC.

When I’m not working, I’m often outside, whether I’m hiking through the beautiful local trails, practicing yoga,
or exploring new places. Travel is something that fills my heart with joy, and I’m always eager to discover new
destinations. I also have a passion for reading and love to immerse myself in both fiction and non-fiction
books. Most of all, I cherish time spent with my friends and family, whether we’re enjoying a quiet evening at
home or embarking on an exciting adventure.

I’m excited to get to know all of you better!

Coleen Keyser, Office Manager
Bookkeeper 

Meet Our Newest Staff Members!

Alyssa Dale, Communications Manager

I’m excited to introduce myself to the church community! My husband, Bill, and I have been happily married for
35 years and are blessed with four children and three grandchildren. This summer, we made the big move to
Minnesota with our three youngest, our stepdaughter, and my mother-in-law, Beverly.

From the moment we stepped into this church, we felt God’s presence, and it didn’t take long for us to fall in love
with it. Now, I’m thrilled to be working with such a wonderful team, and my husband and I have recently become
members as well.

In my free time, I enjoy crocheting, working on photo albums of my children, and—believe it or not—doing
spreadsheets for fun! I’m always excited to meet new people, so please don’t hesitate to introduce yourself as I
work on getting to know everyone in the congregation.
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Dear Church,

Can you believe that it’s officially 2025?! They say that time flies by
when you are having fun, and I can say that these past nine months
with you have been a blast. 

For those of you who do not know I have two younger sisters named
Hope and Faith who are also adopted from Asia. My Mom chose our
names from different verses in scripture. She said that my name Joy
came from Psalm 126:5 because she was weeping tears of joy after
adopting me, Hope’s name came from Jeremiah 29:11 because the
word “hope” resonated with her at the time, and Faith’s name came
from 2 Cor: 5-7 because it took faith to get her through the adoption
process again. Names are important because they tell us stories
about who we are and where we have come from. Now, if your
name doesn’t have a story behind it that’s OK because we wear
more than one name! My name is Joy, but I also go by Pastor, sister,
daughter, and friend. More importantly, during my baptism, I was
given the name beloved child of God. 

And guess what? You too have been named as a beloved child of
God (baptism or no baptism!) and as we enter into another year I
hope you will let that name guide you in whatever may come your
way. Whether it be a new job, a divorce, a friendship, an illness, or a
loss, remember that you are a beloved child of God who will never
be abandoned or forsaken. Cling tight to the fact that nothing in all
of this creation will ever be able to separate you or me from the love
that is in Christ our Lord and thank God for that! This year when
moments of confusion or chaos come your way I hope that CLC will
be a place where you are reminded about how loved you are and
how valuable your life is. And, I hope that as we continue in our
ministry together we will be able to better love God’s world with the
love that we know in Christ. 

Blessings of Peace, 
Pr. Joy 

Beloved Child of God
BY PASTOR JOY KNOPPEL 
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 For I am
convinced that
neither death
nor life, neither
angels nor
demons, neither
the present nor
the future, nor
any powers,
neither height
nor depth, nor
anything else in
all creation, will
be able to
separate us from
the love of God
that is in Christ
Jesus our Lord.

 -Romans 8:38-39

 



Dear Christiania,

There is no way a “thank you” can even do justice for all of your support and
help with the musical “The Best Christmas Pageant Ever!” People came forward
right from the beginning and volunteered to help in a million ways! We were
blown away by the attendance and were so happy that so many of you were
able to attend. Your love and encouraging words meant a lot. 

We had a wonderful team to work with on this multi-generational musical. Way
to go to all of the cast and crew for their hard work and positive attitudes every
week. 

THANK YOU for everything (way too many to list). 

We can all be proud of this church for stepping up, reaching out, and inviting in.
God is at work at Christiania!
The leaders, cast, and crew all wish Christiania a Blessed New Year!

Sincerely, 
Carol Metz, Dr. Matt Steinbron, Lori Clausen, Terry Laschinger, and 
Missy Rhodes 

The Best Christmas Pageant Ever!
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January Readings:
Jan. 5: Chapter 19: 1 Tim. 4:6-16, Luke 3:1-22
Jan. 12: Chapter 20: Isaiah 61:1-4, Luke 5:1-11
Jan. 19: Chapter 21: Mark 1:21-28, John 2:1-12 
Jan. 26: Chapter 22: Proverbs 3:1-6, Mark 4:1-20

Each episode is crafted to deepen your understanding of faith with accessible theology tailored for
daily life. Click on the QR code to add the Altar Echo Text Study Podcast to your listening rotation
and embark on a journey of spiritual growth! 

The Visit of the Magi Text Study
Wednesday, Dec. 11, 2024
Join Pastors Joy, Jon, Kim and Nathan for a text study conversation on the visit of the Magi to (wait
for it...) toddler Jesus. What does the visit of the Magi mean? 

Mary & Elizabeth Text Study
Wednesday, Dec. 18, 2024
Join Pastors Jon, Kim, and Nathan for a conversation on Luke 1: the visit between Elizabeth, Mary,
and the babies growing in their wombs.  

We invite you to prayerfully consider serving on one of our boards or committees: the Congregation
Council, Ministry Board, Nominating Committee, or Audit Committee. If you feel called to serve, we
would love to explore this opportunity with you.  If you are interested or have someone to
recommend, please reach out to Bill Kanfield.

Community Life at Christiania
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 Stewardship Campaign  

Each week will be guided by
McLaren’s readings in our

traditional worship setting. On
Wednesdays, we will gather

around tables for conversation,
questions, and Midweek Dinner

Church. 

"We Make The Road By Walking"
Congregational Year-Long Book Reflection

 
Are you looking for an engaging podcast that delves deep into
scripture? Check out the Altar Echo Text Study Podcast! Listen in as
Pastors Jon Rhodes and Joy Knoppel from Christiania, and Pastors Kim
Kyllo and Nathan Lyke from St. John's Lutheran Church provide deep
and insightful Bible studies. 

Altar Echo Weekly Podcast 

Christiania Nominating Committee 

We are grateful for the many Statements of Intent we've already received for our Fall Stewardship
Campaign. Thank you for your generosity and commitment—it is deeply appreciated. We are also
excited to share that we have received a $10,000 angel gift, which will be accessed once we receive
ten new Statements of Intent from families who have not submitted one in the past. Please pray
and reflect on how you might participate. Your support plays a vital role in the mission and growth
of our church.

https://fastfriar.podbean.com/e/the-visit-of-the-magi-text-study/
https://fastfriar.podbean.com/e/mary-elizabeth-text-study/


We would like to acknowledge and express our heartfelt thanks to the following individuals who have
generously given their time and talents to support our church:

Jeff Martin – A man of many talents, Jeff helps us in countless ways. Recently, he funded the
materials and treated two of our church trees for Emerald Ash Borer. He also replaced the filter in
the water fountain and added antifreeze to the heating pipes in the sidewalk.
John Mohn – John continues to care for the East Cemetery. Over the past few years, he has
cleared the brush, trash, and weeds, and he is now mowing the area to keep it looking pristine.
A.J. Moore – A big thank you to A.J. Moore, the company handling our electrical upgrades. This
past year, Donovan Moore generously donated many hours of work, upgrading the kitchen’s
electrical system and replacing the outdoor light fixtures.
The Johnson Family – A special thank you to the Johnson family for installing a new roof over the
East Christiania Cemetery sign.

We are deeply grateful to all of you for your contributions to our church!
We are pleased to welcome three new members to our Cemetery Committee: Dan Hurrle, Robert
Hurrle, and Bill Hildreth. Thank you for volunteering! 
They will be officially appointed at the January Council meeting.

We are planning a cleanup day at the East Cemetery in the spring, once the ground has dried out but
before Memorial Day. Stay tuned for more details!

Property and Cemetery Committees
Thank you, thank you!
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Community Life at Christiania

The Women’s Lunch Bunch will meet
on Wednesday, January 8 at 11:30am
at The Firehouse Grille in Elko New
Market  If you have questions, please
call Carol Garant at 651-341-5593 or
Chris Fausch at 515-229-8329. 

The next Singles Dinner is on Tuesday,
January 21 at 5:30pm at the Lakeville
Brewing Company in downtown
Lakeville. All single adults are welcome!
For questions, please contact Sharon
Buckley or Alicia Ensey.

Women’s Lunch Bunch Singles Dinner 

Annual MeetingChurch Budget Review 
The Church Budget Review will be held on Sunday,
January 12th at 10:30 AM in the Heritage Room.  We
encourage the congregation to attend in order to ask
any questions about the church budget before the
final presentation at the Annual Church Meeting.

The Congregational Annual Meeting CLC and CLC
Foundation will be held on Sunday, January 26,
2025 following worship.

The Quilters, who meet each month to tie quilts for those in need, will gather on Wednesday,
January 8 at 9:30 AM instead of the first Wednesday of the month, due to New Year’s Day.

Quilters 



Video Streaming Operators
Streaming worship needs video operators. Ideally, a small team of
individuals can rotate every Sunday (similar to ushers and other
volunteers). We will provide training! Running the stream is easier
than using your smartphone! Ages from high school and up are
welcome to participate in this exciting outreach opportunity! Please
get in touch with Dr. Matt if interested.

Community Life at Christiania

December 
Sunday Worship 

Attendance

We’re looking for volunteers to serve on Sunday mornings in a variety of ways. No experience is
necessary! We are looking for: Greeters, Video Operators, and Communion Assistants. To sign up,
visit our website and click on “How Do I.”  Then click on “Serve.” You will see the links to sign up.

Announcement Submissions
Please use the Google submission form (instructions below) if you have a weekly or monthly announcement.
Submissions for the weekly email are due on Wednesday of each week. Announcements for the next
monthly print newsletter must be in by the 18th of each month.

Google Form Instructions:
Please visit our website, and in the navigation menu, select “Resources” and then “Announcement
Submission.” You will be taken to a form to fill out. If you have any questions, don't hesitate to get in touch
with the office: office@clclakeville.org

Sunday Bakers & Bars Needed
In addition to doughnuts we would like to
include serving  bars during our Sunday
Morning coffee hour. If you would like to
donate a pan or two of bars or would like to
help  serve coffee on Sunday mornings,  just
drop your name on the board in the
Fellowship Area.  Thanks a latte!

Sunday Morning Volunteer Opportunities

8Online data is calculated by counting the number of views live and over a 7-day period then doubling it.

December 1, 2024:   In-Person 133    Online: 86
December 8, 2024:  In-Person 130    Online: 72
December 15, 2024:  In-Person 168    Online: 86
December 22, 2024:  In-Person 192    Online NA
December 29, 2024: In-Person NA  Online NA

General: Every Tuesday: 8:00 AM - Zoom
General: Every Thursday: 10:00 AM - Zoom
Women’s Bible Study: 2nd & 4th Tuesday 9:30 AM
Men’s Bible Study: 2X Monthly Saturday 8:00 AM- Zoom

Bible Studies at Christiania

mailto:office@clclakeville.org


Milestones at CLC
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Rylie Lynn Pieper

Betty Mickland

Betty Mickland renewed her
baptism and became a member
on 12/15/24. Congratulations on
this step in your faith journey.
Welcome to CLC!

Rylie Lynn Pieper was
baptized on 12/15/2024. 
Congratulations to Rylie on
this special milestone on her
faith journey. 

Coleen & Bill Keyser
Coleen & Bill Keyser renewed
their baptism and  became
members on 12/22/2024.
Congratulations on taking this
step in your faith journey. We are
happy to welcome you to CLC as
members. 



Get ready for a tubing adventure this
January! We’re planning a fun-filled outing,
and we’d love for you and your family to
join us. It’s a great opportunity to come
together, enjoy the winter season, and
make lasting memories. The date will be
announced soon, so stay tuned for more
details. We can’t wait to see you there
 

Thank You!
CYF Wishlist: Supporting Our Youth

We are excited to be revamping the youth rooms at CLC to
better support our growing Confirmation and High School
groups! Our youth are an essential part of our community, and
we want to provide them with an updated, welcoming space
where they can thrive.

We would be incredibly grateful for any financial contributions
or donations from our wish list to help make this vision a reality.​
Your support means the world to us and to the future of our
youth ministry! 

If you feel called to give please scan the QR code to be taken to
our website where you will find the wishlist links.

Christiania Children, Youth, & Family Ministires
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Thank you to all the
families who

volunteered with
lighting the Advent

Candles this year! We
appreciate your

willingness to serve. 

Tubing with CYF

Sunday School
begins promptly at
10:15 am on
Sunday mornings.
*Starting up 1/12*

Confirmation meets on Wednesdays
at 6:00pm. Students are part of our
Dinner Church worship and break off
after with Pr. Joy for a lesson.
High School meets at 6:30 PM on
Wednesdays.



Christiania has many
ministry partners! We
want to feature our
partners and the
ministry we share in
together.

 

Our partners include:

Saint Paul Area Synod

Urban Ventures

Evangelical Lutheran
Church of America 

Evangelical
Lutheran Church in 
Ihemi, Tanzania

Northfield Retirement
Community

Lutheran Social Service

Camp Onomia

Local Food Shelves

Christiania Partners 
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January Food Shelf
Chilly Sunday: This month, we are
collecting chili, soups, and stew.
Donations may be placed in the baskets
by the church doors.
Thank you for your contributions.

Northfield Retirement Community

Blood Drive at CLC

Thank you to all who particpated in the Blood Drive at CLC
Thank you for your donation. It is believed that only 3% of
people who are eligible to donate blood actually do. That is
how valuable your blood donation is. 
Thank you for choosing to be a part of the extraordinary few.



Prayer List
Let us hold those on our list in prayer. 

For Those in Our Congregation: 
Lyle Kuehn
Lynn Dale 

Mark Rogers
Melanie Kubischta 

Sabrina Hurrle 

Jeff Otto 
Karen Erickson 

Ken Beske 
Ken Maxa 

Kim Robertson 
 
 

Dennis Haukoos 
Don Storlie 

Eunice Estrem 
Eunice Ott 
Jack Osten 

Others: 
Cheryl Stewart

sister of Becky Ruen
Ben Borchers

friend of Ava Stiehl
Brian Strese

brother of Jeff Strese

Cory Paulson 
friend of Lori & Mark Rogers

Stephanie Hoelscher 
mother of Tia Burnham
Jon & Caycee Ameter 

friend of Mark & Lori Rogers
 Bonnie Heins

sister of Karen Frame
Kathy McCarthy

 mother of Rachel Fausch
Donna Snyder

 relative of the Anderson family 
Dick Durgin

grandfather of Dr. Matt 
Beth Syverson 

married to Sharon Syverson’s 
grandson, Jordan

Amy Bement 
friend of Lori Clausen

Deb Bement 
friend of Lori Clausen
John Honermann

brother of Margaret McNab
Mark Dorn

 friend of the congregation
Jerry Bolton

son of Gladys Bolton
Mary Laschinger

mother of Tom Laschinger
Joe Deutsch

nephew of Doug & Phyllis Hullett
Eric Holmgren

son of Lucy Hurrle

Mike Dornack 
brother of Linda Dornack

Ron Kay 
father-in-law of Coleen

Keyser 
 Noah Passmore

friend of Ron & Mary
Ovans

Gary Berges 
brother of Sharon Buckley

Arlene and Sue
Jacobson, as well as
family and friends as
they grieve the death

of husband and
father, Bob Jacobson.

  
Family and friends of
Dennis Melgaard as
they grieve his death. 

Danelle and Eric
Kline, family, and

friends as they grieve
the death of Danelle’s
mother, Elaine Funk.  

In the Military:
Nick

nephew of Don, John & Mariann Storlie
Rachel Estrem

serving in the National Guard
Courtney Johnston

niece of Denise Kanfield
Andrew Johnston

nephew of Denise Kanfield
Matthew Johnston

nephew of Denise Kanfield
Brenden Rogers

nephew of Mark & Lori Rogers
Josh Dennehey

son of John Dennehey

Christian Weidling
nephew of Sherri & Mike Mohn

Max Baker
grandson of Sandy Cross

Sandy Cross 
Sharon Syverson 

Sharon Thompson 
Susie Stiehl

For Those Who Mourn:
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In Loving Memory
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Bob Jacobson

Dennis Melgaard

Dennis Melgaard passed away on December
15th, 2024. A memorial service will be held at
11:00 am Saturday, January 4, 2025 at CLC
followed by a luncheon.

Bob Jacobson died of Alzheimer's Disease on
Thursday, December 12, 2024, at his home.  
In lieu of flowers, memorials preferred to the
Alzheimer's Association or Christiania Lutheran
Church. A memorial service was held on Saturday,
December 28, 2024, at CLC.



January 2025 Calendar
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Thursday, January 16, 2025
10:00 am Bible Study

Saturday, January 18, 2025
Noon: Newsletter Deadline

Sunday, January 19, 2025
9:00 am Sunday Worship with Communion

10:00 am Coffee Hour

Tuesday, January 21, 2025
8:00 am Bible Study

10:00 am Staff Meeting
5:30 pm Offsite Singles Dinner

Wednesday, January 22, 2025
Noon: Announcement Updates Due

2:00 pm Offsite Worship with Communion 
at Highview Hills

5:00 pm Nitty Gritty Church Band Rehearsal
5:30 pm Dinner

6:00 pm Worship with Communion Begins
6:30 pm Chancel Choir

6:30 pm High School Youth Group
6:30 pm Confirmation
7:10 pm Youth Bells

Thursday, January 23, 2025
10:00 am Bible Study

Saturday, January 25, 2025
8:00 am Men's Bible Study

Sunday, January 26, 2025
9:00 am Sunday Worship

10:00 am Coffee Hour
10:15 am Annual Congregational Meeting of CLC

and CLC Foundation 
10:15 am Sunday School

Tuesday, January 28, 2025
8:00 am Bible Study

9:30 am Women's Bible Study
10:00 am Staff Meeting

Wednesday, January 29, 2025
11:00 am Book Club

Noon: Announcement Updates Due
5:00 pm Adult Bells

5:30 pm Dinner
6:00 pm Worship Begins

6:30 pm Chancel Choir
6:30 pm High School Youth Group

6:30 pm Confirmation
7:10 pm Youth Bells

Thursday, January 30, 2025
10:00 am Bible Study

Wednesday, January 1, 2025
Happy New Year

Office Closed 

Saturday, January 4, 2025
10:00 am Dennis Melgaard Visitation
11:00 am Dennis Melgaard Memorial
Noon: Dennis Melgaard Luncheon   

Sunday, January 5, 2025
9:00 am Sunday Worship with Communion

10:00 am Coffee Hour

Tuesday, January 7, 2025
8:00 am Bible Study

10:00 am Staff Meeting
4:00 pm Cub Scouts Service Project 

Wednesday, January 8, 2025
9:30 am Quilters

11:30 am Offsite Women's Lunch Bunch
Noon: Announcement Updates Due

5:00 pm Nitty Gritty Church Band Rehearsal 
5:30 pm Dinner Begins

6:00 pm Worship with Communion Begins
6:30 pm Chancel Choir
6:30 pm Confirmation

6:30 pm High School Youth Group

Thursday,  January 9, 2025
10:00 am Bible Study

4:30 pm Missions Team
5:30 pm Financial Review Committee
6:00 pm Stewardship For All Seasons 

6:30 pm Ministry Board

Saturday, January 11, 2025
8:00 am Men’s Bible Study

Sunday, January 12, 2025
9:00 am Sunday Worship

10:00 am Coffee Hour
10:00 am Worship Team Meeting
10:30 am Church Budget Review

Tuesday, January 14, 2025
8:00 am Bible Study

9:30 am Women's Bible Study
10:00 am Staff Meeting

6:00 pm Christiania Council

Wednesday, January 15, 2025
Noon: Announcement Updates Due

5:30 pm Dinner Begins
6:00 pm Worship Begins

6:30 pm Chancel Choir
6:30 pm Confirmation

6:30 pm High School Youth Group



Other Contacts 
Sunday School 

Superintendents: 
Jill Spors & Angie

Wubben
Confirmation
Coordinator: 
Kim Robertson

Christiania Staff 

 
26691 Pillsbury Avenue
Lakeville, MN 55044
Phone: 952-461-2283
Email: Office@CLCLakeville.org 
Website: CLCLakeville.org 

Jon Rhodes, Senior Pastor 
Office: 952-461-1236 Cell: 612-743-5725

pastorjon@clclakeville.org 

Joy Knoppel, Associate Pastor 
Office: 952-461-1237 

pastorjoy@clclakeville.org 

Dr. Matt Steinbron, Music Minister 
Office: 952-461-1239

worship@clclakeville.org 

 

Christiania Church Council 
President: Christian Donovan 
Vice-President: Scott Tempel 
Secretary: Andrew Mendez 
At-Large Members:

Warren Peterson, Terry
Laschinger, Brian

Buechele, Dan Hurrle,
Robin Martin 

Treasurer: Linda Heine 
Senior Pastor: Jon Rhodes 

Associate Pastor: Joy Knoppel 

Altar Guild Chair: Jane Ward 
Bells Director: Debbie Lundeen  

Christiania Lutheran Church: Let’s Connect
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Coleen Keyser, Office Manager 
office@clclakeville.org

Linda Heine, Treasurer 
Treasurer@clclakeville.org 

Alyssa Dale, Communications Manager
communications@clclakeville.org

Cliff Martin, Custodian 

Office Hours 
Monday-Friday

 9:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

Ministry Board 

Missions 
Cindy Hildreth
Daron DuLac

Stewardship
Lori Clausen

*Needed 

Worship
Robin Martin 

Tania Gutierrez
Jane Ward 

Joan Eckdahl 
Dr. Matt Steinbron
Pastor Jon Rhodes 

Membership 
Anne Schindeldecker

*Needed

Congregational Life
Mariann Storlie 

Donna Silverness 
Lucy Hurrle
*Needed 

Property 
Brad Smith 

Dave Mohling
Jeanne Nash 
Bruce Mohn 

Evangelism 
Tia Burnham 

Denise Kanfield 

Children, Youth & Family 

Cindy Hildreth 
Lucy Hurrle 

Jane Ward 
Kim Robertson 

Anne Schindeldecker 
Pastor Jon Rhodes 

Jackie DuLac 
 Susie Stiehl 

Kim Robertson 
Pastor Joy Knoppel 



26691 Pillsbury Ave
Lakeville, MN 55044

952-461-2283

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

 January 2025

This newsletter is published monthly as a ministry of Christiania Lutheran Church of Lakeville,Minnesota. Articles are due by the 18th of
each month. Do you have questions, suggestions, or items to include in the next edition? Contact the church office at:

office@clclakeville.org

mailto:office@clclakeville.org

